

COMMUNITY ENHANCEMENT COMMITTEE

TOWN COUNCIL MEETING REPORT

FRIDAY, JUNE 11, 2021

MEETING – No future meetings are scheduled at this time.

Update on Adopt Program

- All new permanent adopt signs have been installed in adopted canal ends.
- New adoption on W. 1st Street is completed. Thank you to the Trzaskos for taking the lead on this adoption along with help from their neighbors, the Farrows.
- New adoption on W. 3rd Street is completed. Thank you to the Spinglers for taking the lead on this adoption along with help from their neighbors, the McNultys and the Carrols.
- New adoption of Route 1 canal end located between New Castle and Henlopen is completed. Thank you to the Bernlohrs for adopting this canal end.

Update on New Initiatives

• <u>Bike Repair Station</u>: The bike repair station has been delivered and plans for installation by Public Works are underway. The cement foundation will be installed within the next two weeks and the station will be installed per manufacturer guidelines. We appreciate the work

done by Public Works to complete this project. The repair station will be located in the Anchorage forebay area closest to the largest bike parking area. The CEC will be working on a flyer that announces the repair station and the guidelines for its use.

• <u>Flags for Heroes</u>: The Memorial Day debut of our Flags for Hero went as planned however the extreme windy weather took us by surprise! The CEC thanks our volunteers Carol Stevenson and Ingrid Moore for installing and removing the flags in a timely manner. Thanks also to Public Works for installing the permanent flag bases in the north and south end of town. CEC volunteers are confirmed for the July 4th weekend display.